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JMC  ANNUAL  SHOW  

Itôs here, itôs here, itôs here !!  Our annual show is this Saturday, at Everbank Field, Parking Lot ñJò   

As usual, we need all the help we can get from members to pull this off successfully. We especially 

need early help with setting up the JMC canopy tent, and parking of the show entrant cars. Later we 

will need  members who can help perform the judging of the cars. Itôs really not as complicated as 

you might think. Take a look at my breakdown on judging on the ñStuffò page inside. Whatever 

area you think you can help, please offer your services on Saturday morning.   

                                                 Letôs make this another success ! 

Ancient City MCA National  -  April 2016 

We will shortly have our annual show behind us, and can begin to make solid focus on the National 

Show we will be hosting next year. It seems like such a long way off, but in reality, we have just 

reached the beginning of the work phase. We are exactly 12 months out. Currently, obtaining some     

significant sponsors is the biggest challenge we are facing. As of today, we only have 1confirmed 

major sponsor. There are a couple more mid-line sponsors considering participation. If you know of 

a potential sponsor, go for it. Maybe they will surprise you. The time has come to see some active 

participation at the monthly National Show meeting by member volunteers. We have only been  

getting the same 4-6 members at these meetings. Our next meeting is this Monday, April 13th , at 

the Golden Corral. The time has been pushed back to 7 pm, based on some feedback, in order to 

make it more feasible for members to attend. Please come out and support this effort. We need your 

help, your voice, and your ideas. The 2011 National was great, but we can do better ! 
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PRESIDENTS LETTER 
APRIL 

 
  March and April have been kind of crazy for me. I lost track on how many shows I traveled to 
promoting our April 11 regional show, not to mention the time spent at the computer emailing all of 
the clubs in Florida and Georgia. I hope this work pays off at the show. At one of the shows I went to 
Řƻǿƴ ǎǘŀǘŜΣ L Ǌŀƴ ƛƴǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ L ŀƭǎƻ ƳŜǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ aǳǎǘŀƴƎŜǊΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
have loved to attend our show but had made monetary commitments to attend Mustangs and 
Mustangs. If we had all of the ƛƴŦƻ ƻǳǘ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƻǿΦ [ŜǘΩǎ 
hope that if we partner again next year, we can get a better date and an earlier start on promotions.  
At our cut-off date of March 15th, we had 43 preregistered cars.  
 
I know that on the day of, we should have another 50 or more (cross our fingers). We have also sold 
vendor spaces this year. If you know anyone wanting a space, the fee for a 10X10 (approx.) will be 
$30.00. Please, no flea market or junk dealers. 
 
  We have received a couple of emails from Dale and Darlene Butcher. They are trying to settle back in 
to the Aussie life style but Darlene wants to come back to the U.S.A., she says she misses us. 
Hopefully, in about 4 years, Diane and I can pay them a visit. Hey, I just had an idea, how about we, as 
a club, set up a tour and we all go over and visit them. We will need a chairperson for this, any 
takers??? 
 
  In the last 2 months, we have had a total of 9 (I think) new members. Please, invite them out with 
you to a local cruise-in, like the Jacksonville Beach Cruise-in or any one of the other cruise-ins in the 
area. Every week end there is at least 2 going on. 
 
  Now for the serious stuff.  It has been brought to my attention by people in the club about 
attendance at the car show meetings. For the last 3 combined national and regional meetings, we 
have had only 6 people at these meetings. Normally, this is all that is required for a planning type of 
meeting, but a site prep, and assignment meeting, this is a problem. On the day of the show, we have 
only a short amount of time to set everything up. I know, that for a lot of people, time is a problem, so 
if you signed up to work a certain area of a show, please make every effort to attend the meetings, or 
at least, contact us to let us know you are not going to be able to make it.  
 
  This should interest some members with a need for speed, there is a new venue at the old Starke 
!ƛǊǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ мΦн ƳƛƭŜ ǊƻŀŘ ǊŀŎŜ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǳƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜǎǘ Řŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
costs or dates but you can probably Google it and get all of the info.  
 
  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ммth. 
 
  Jeffrey Norris, President 
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MEMBERSHIP  

Our Annual Car Show is just days away!  I am giving it my all to make sure we 
have perfect weather! This might be one of the best shows we have ever 
ƘƻǎǘŜŘΤ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƴŜǿΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǊƛǾŜǊ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǾƛŜǿΣ ŀŘƧŀŎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ 
will be an annual BBQ cook-off, and we learned that the boat show and sea-
food festival is taking place in Metro Park, across the street. The crowds should 
be spectacular as we show off our prized possessions.  

As we gear up for the car show, I wanted to take a moment and recognize a 
Member of the Month; a new JMC award.  Our first recipient is Doug Hoar 
(owner of a 68 fastback). Doug joined the club only a few months ago and has 
attended and been active at virtually all the club meetings, and pre-show com-
mittee meetings. He was recently soliciting registration bag items for the show, 
and somehow came across Mustang 50th anniversary posters which he donated 
for club meeting prizes. Hats off to this new JMC member for his valuable con-
tributions to our club!  

Finally, during our annual show, remember that we are all Ambassadors of the 
club and we should all strive to introduce ourselves (and the club) to potential 
new members. We will have plenty of Membership Applications on hand, if 
ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƘŜƳΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅΩŀƭƭ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΗ 

G.C. Rutter,  

Membership Director. 



JMC  Annual  Show  Judging 

A lot of members feel intimidated when considering being a judge at our annual show. Some-

how they believe they may not have the kind of knowledge to perform what they consider a 

daunting task. That could not be further from the truth. It really isnôt about any real knowledge 

or, skill set. Itôs all about fit, finish, and cleanliness. More importantly, itôs about consistency. 

Letôs start with Fit :  This is visual inspection of the car to see if the fenders, doors, windows, 

trunk, hood, and other basic components are in their proper place or alignment. It is not very 

common to find this occurrence, and it would be an obvious disruption to the lines of the car. 

Next we have Finish:  This pertains to the condition of the car in general. Is the paint faded ?  

Are the chrome items pitted or rusted ?  Are there cracks, or any    significant chips in the 

glass ?  Is a door handle or headlight missing ?  Is the       antenna broken off ?  Do the seats 

have serious wear and tear ?  Headliner torn or drooping ?  Carpet badly worn or stained ?  

Again, these are pretty obvious faults that take away from the visual condition of the car. One 

point regarding paint condition - if there are significant scratches on the car, that is also a de-

duction. However, if they have been reasonably touched-up, allow less deduction for having 

treated the   problem.  

Finally we have Cleanliness :  This is the most common reason for not placing high enough for 

an award.  The car should free of the obvious road grime, dirt, water spots, love bugs, and such. 

Note that sometimes cars accumulate dust or pollen at the show site due to conditions. Allow 

reasonable consideration of that. All car  interiors should be vacuumed clean, and without trash 

or clutter. Same with the trunk. Check the door jambs for cleanliness as well. Wheels should be 

clean of dirt buildup. Tires should also have clean sidewalls. Lastly, and the most common area 

of point deduction, is the engine compartment. You will see cars that are so clean you wonder if 

they are driven. Then you will also see cars that seem to have never been cleaned under the 

hood. This is where you have to rate and value your point deductions carefully. Rarely have I 

seen one perfectly clean, so I always allow that 1 point variance so I can reward that car if I run 

across it. Common deductions are: paint peeling off engine blocks or other parts;  any dirt     

accumulation on inner fenders, firewall, engine block, suspension frame, underside of hood,  

radiator, and back of grille.  

The key to success is that only one judge, or team, judge the entire Class that you re assigned. 

That way, if you are consistent, it will be an impartial, and fair evaluation for all cars in that 

Class. So you see, it really doesnôt require a specific knowledge or skill, it simply requires a lot 

of patience. And, without judges we couldnôt put on the quality show that we are known for. 

S T U F F  
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2015  JMC CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

                            

 

 

APRIL              6      Annual Show  (7 pm at Jeff Norris house) 

                          11    JMC Annual Car Show 

                          19   Monthly Meeting 

 

                                                                                       

 

 

                                                                                              OTHER 

 

April 25th  -  Ark of Nassau Benefit Car Show Saturday  

                       Supporting Adults with Disabilities 

 

Cruise-ins  -    See page 11 for FCCC recommended cruise-ins 

                        3rd Tuesday of each Month - Beaches Cruise-in 
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JMC MONTHLY MINUTES 
                                            March 19, 2015 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

       -There were 2 guests introduced ς Jim and Carolyn Bassingthwrighte  

      - 1 new member was introduced  -  Grady Walker 

      -  birthdays for the month-  5,  Anniversaries -  2            

      - Motion made by Tom Sefton, seconded by Gary Hughes to approve the Feb 

         Minutes.  

      - Motion made by Gary to approve TreasurerΩǎ weport, seconded by Steve Collins                      

- MCA/FCCC news: Bill Schroeder reported on up-coming car shows, cruises, and Duval 

Ford. 

- Membership Director: Greg Rutter ς absent 

Old Business:   

- 13th Regional Car show looking for members to assist with the show. Donations are 

needed for goody bags.   

- March 23 on site view set/up for show 

- April 6,  show meeting - 7:00pm Norris house; get goodie bags ready. 

- Jim  Rutz-  absent.  Next meeting will be April 13  at Golden Corral - 7:00 pm. 

- Diane handed out the t-shirts, reminded the others to pick theirs up.  

New Business 

-  Purchase of additional speaker and stand, plus wire. 

- Better Jacksonville Beach donation/  Discussion  

Open Discussion: 

- Jeff gave Bill McDermott a gift for his dedicated work 

- Door prizes- none for the night  

- 50/50 winner ς none tonight 

- Progressive Drawing: Evelyn Sefton not present, $50.00 - next meeting $55.00 

- Next Meeting is Thursday April 16, 2015 @Golden Corral, San Jose. 

- Meeting Adjourned at 8:00pm  

-   Gary Hughes made the motion,  Bill second. 

 

       Respectfully Submitted ς Diane Norris, Secretary, JMC 
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2015 Sponsors 

1932 North Lane Ave.  

Jacksonville Florida 32254  

Phone: (904) -786-1777    1 -800-782-4885  

www.raafordparts.com 

 

1616 Cassat Avenue 

Jacksonville, Florida, 32210 

(904) 387-6541 

www.duval-ford.com  
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             Hoof Prints  and   JMC Website   Staff 

Editor :       Bill McDermott        386-4656 

                                                     editor@jmcmustang.org  

Website   Manager:     Russ Grimm  

                                       webmaster@jmcmustang.org           

E-mail Articles to:        editor@jmcmustang.org  

 

Deadline for article submission is the 2nd of the month, for 

inclusion in that monthôs newsletter. All articles subject to  

approval of officers and staff. 

                                           Letôs Cruise!   FCCC  Schedule  

                                                                                                                                                                Approximate times are from 6 pm to 9 pm 

   1st Saturday       -      K-Mart  at Kingsley Ave. and Blanding Blvd  

   2nd Saturday      -      Food Lion parking lot   at 11701 San Jose Blvd. (Tanks BBQ) North on SR 13 

   3rd Saturday      -      Lowes @ River City Marketplace   [ Duval Road and I-95 ] 

   4th Saturday       -     FCCC recommends Springfield Cruise-In on Main Street  

    5th Saturday       -    (Yulee )  The Loop Pizza & Grill,  869 Sadler Rd,  Fernandina Beach, FL  

For local Car Show Events, call the First Coast Car Council  at  430-0498 or visit  web site at:   

 www.carcouncil.org 
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  Anniversaries 
   

 

  

   

    Judy and Richard Dodaro        4-20 

  

    

 

 

   
 

   

    

   

    

 

       

     

 

   

  

 

 

 

Darlene Butcher                      5th 

Brian Long                               7th 

Colleen Tully                           11th 

Russ Grimm                            13th 

Mike Hickman                        14th 

Bobbi Nelson                           15th 

Debra Starling                        15th 

Susan Hartley                         18th 

Joe Nelson                               23rd 

Ron Chenette                          25th 

Steve Starling                         27th 

 

2014 - 2015 

 Jacksonville Mustang Club Officers 

President:    Jeff Norris      -        742-3047 

                                                        president@jmcmustang.org   

Vice Pres.:   Bill McDermott   -   386-4656 
                                                        vicepresident@jmcmustang.org  

 Secretary:   Diane Norris    -       742-9524 
                                                        secretary@jmcmustang.org 
                                  

Treasurer:   Lynne Powell   -       403-8681  

                                                        treasurer@jmcmustang.org 

Member at Large   

Merchandise:  Melissa Trawick  -  502-7644    
                                                    memberatlarge@jmcmustang.org 
 

National Rep:  Bill Schroeder  -   613-5658 

                                                        nationalrep@jmcmustang.org                                     

Chair. of                                                

the Board:    Gary Hughes    -     723-1231       

                                                        chairofboard@jmcmustang.org 

Historian :       Steve Collins      -   757-9522 

                                                         historian@jmcmustang.org 

Director  

of Membership:  G. C. Rutter 

 

 

 

https://goo.gl/maps/Rq6Sq


Jacksonville Mustang Club  

P. O. Box 23546  

Jacksonville, FL 32241-3546 


